

The Bartley Family bartleys2st.lucia@gmail.com The Bartley Family

Dear Faithful Friends,

March 2025

We want to start this letter by saying thanks to each of you who have been giving toward our new church building for Bruceville Baptist Church. We have been working hard every day on phase two, and it is coming along nicely. This week we are excited to be having the B.I.M.I. (C.L.A.I.M.) team here to put a big push on the building.

Our barrels from FaithWay Baptist Church arrived in an unexpected four weeks instead of the usual 6-8 weeks. We got to work, unpacking and organizing all the items, including hundreds of Bibles/New Testaments. Because of these gifts, we have been able to distribute much-needed supplies to some needy folks and to hand out over 100 Bibles/New Testaments!

Despite some challenges lately, our purpose of winning souls remains clear. It was a blessing to see a young lady find that ONE she had been searching for. She embodies the reason why we persevere! My wife was grateful for the opportunity to guide her to the saving knowledge of our Saviour. Praise the Lord for His blessings. Please remember Eltina in your prayers as my wife continues to work with her to help her both physically and spiritually.



The past few months have gone by so quickly, and we have seen the Lord work and provide.

Some Prayer Requests:

- * church growth in both churches
- We would like to see some men step up to some leadership areas.
- Monthly support to stay strong

Your co-workers here in St. Lucia, Wes and Faith-Ann Bartley